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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
The City of Huntington received funding from the Indiana Office of Community and Rural 
Affairs for a grant from the State Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) COVID-19 
Response Program. This program is funded by Title I of the federal Housing and Community 
Development Act of 1974, as amended. These funds are to be used for an economic recovery 
project that will include the following activities: quickly deploy critical financial resources to 
small businesses for operations and remote work capabilities. The total amount of CDBG funds 
awarded is $250,000. The amount of CDBG funds proposed to be used for activities that will 
benefit low- and moderate-income persons is $127,500.  
 
The Common Council of the City of Huntington, Indiana (“Council”) will hold a public hearing 
during a special meeting on Tuesday May 26, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. No Council members will attend 
in person but will instead attend remotely. Remote access will also be used to provide citizens an 
opportunity to express their views on the proposed federally funded CDBG project. Persons with 
disabilities or non-English speaking persons who wish to testify at the public hearing and need 
assistance should contact Bryn Keplinger, 300 Cherry Street, Huntington, IN 46750, (260) 356-
5146, no later than 4:30 p.m. on May 25, 2020. Every effort will be made to make reasonable 
accommodations for these persons.  
 
In accordance with Governor Holcomb’s Executive Order 20-09 dated May 1, 2020, extending 
portions of his previous Executive Orders, no Council member will attend in person but will 
instead attend remotely. The public is invited to attend by remote access. Interested persons are 
invited to attend using this remote access information: Dial 1-408-418-9388, enter access code 
292 512 516, and password COHCC (26422 on phone keypad).  
 
Information related to this project will be available for review prior to the public hearing as of 
May 19, 2020. Due to the City Building being closed to the public, interested persons should 
request a copy of the information. Interested citizens are invited to provide comments regarding 
these issues either during the public hearing or by prior written statement. Written comments 
should be submitted to Bryn Keplinger at the City Building, no later than 4:30 p.m. on May 26, 
2020 in order to ensure placement of such comments in the official record of the public hearing 
proceedings. A plan to minimize displacement and provide assistance to those displaced has been 
prepared by the City of is also available to the public. This project will result in no displacement 
of any persons or businesses. For additional information concerning the proposed project, please 
contact Bryn Keplinger at (260) 356-5146, between the hours of 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 
 
 


